ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
December 14, 2017
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:


Greg Erosenko, Monroeville

Paul Schott, Gateway SD

Mike Whitico, Plum Borough
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough

Sharon Miller, South Allegheny School District
Moe Rayan, Penn Hills Twp.
John Palyo, White Oak Borough
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth ForwardSchool District
Bruce Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Greg Erosenko at approximately 12:40pm.
II. The minutes from November were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff, seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from November 2017 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Paul Schott and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for December was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Mickey O’Rourke, seconded by Sharon Miller.  Motion carried.

V. Rose reported that collections to date are at $58,559,927.08, which is up from this time last year.  Delinquent collections are at $2,179,552.68, which is slightly less than last year, as expected.  We expect and hope delinquents will decrease.  Last year 11,366 notices were sent.  This year 5,328 were being sent.  
3,946 Non-Compliant notices have been sent.  Moe asked if there are a lot of repeat offenders.  Rose said there are, and that keystone is going to start attaching their fee.
Greg Erosenko said that Keystone is doing a great job, and there are no issues. 

VI. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Moe Rayan, and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00pm.
